PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE

OF HERTFORDSHIRE

From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram






[image: image1.wmf]
HO/ 16 - February
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2
There has been no significant improvement in the performance of Adelphi 2.

Fleet House Regalia Service
The Provincial Regalia Service is now offering;

Minute Book


£65 

Signature Book 

£65 
Declaration Book 
£50 

Books all with the name and number of Lodge in gold blocking and will also shortly be stocking books for L of I minutes and of clearance certificates.

FIRST RISING
Grand Charity

Brethren should be aware that from 6th April 2016, to comply with legislation covering Gift Aid, a ‘new’ Grand Charity Gift Aid envelope will be in use, any supplies of the old stock should be destroyed.  The new envelope can be recognised from the number printed below the bar code on the tear off declaration slip, for the charity to be able to claim gift aid this should end 2016. 

There is no change to the RMTGB Gift Aid envelope.
Flood Victim Relief Support

From Chris Noble Provincial Grand Charity Steward, “I am pleased to inform you that the Grand Charity has sent a further £50K to Cumbria for flood victim relief.”
SECOND RISING
2019 Festival
Inter-Provincial Sporting Challenge
As part of the 2017 Celebrations of the UGLE Tercentenary, Hertfordshire has been invited to take part in an Inter-Provincial Sporting Challenge, consisting of 11 different events, which are:

· Golf Tournament

· Bowls Tournament

· Quiz

· Motorcycle Run

· Cycling

· Running

· Boxing Evening

· Shooting

· Fishing
· Tug of War

· Car Rally
We are currently in the process of appointing representatives to co-ordinate our entries, and particularly want to hear from Brethren who are keen cyclists or motorbike enthusiasts.

Anyone interested in participating in this very special Challenge, please email sportingchallenge@pglherts.org  and your name will be forwarded to the organisers.

THIRD RISING

Ashwell House – St Albans
The contact email address for Ashwell House has changed and is now,  willie@ashwellhouse.org
50/60/70 Year Certificates

To identify Brethren who have reached 50/60/70 year’s membership of the Craft, prior to the end of July 2015 we used a search on the Grand Lodge database Adelphi, since the move to Adelphi 2 our searches no longer identify Brethren who were Initiated outside the Province of Hertfordshire.  If you believe you have a member of your Lodge who is about to reach one of these milestones please make Provincial Office aware, via Lodge Secretaries and preferably 12 months in advance, and we can then look into the individual’s records.  

Gift Aid

The Provincial Grand Charity Steward, Chris Noble has issued the following, which should be read to the Brethren at your next meeting.

" There is an ongoing investigation into irregular use of gift aid envelopes at a Masonic Lodge (not Hertfordshire). Gift Aid (25p in the £1 : worth an extra 25%) is unique to the UK and a wonderful benefit that should not be jeapardised by poor practice. The Inland Revenue have very specific rules and it is against the law to break these rules. Gift Aid can be claimed against a donation. A donation is a gift without beneficiary gain.  Raffle proceeds cannot and must not be gift aided. Breaking this law almost certainly will carry serious consequences, possibly a custodial sentence.  You must keep within the rules and regulations : Donations/gifts YES : Raffle Proceeds NO.  If in doubt do ask.  Please see our Q&A section on the Provincial web site.  We all have a need and desire to protect the good name of Masonry.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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